LIVERPOOL DISABLED SUPPORTERS ASSSOCIATION

COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

FRIDAY 9TH JANUARY 2015 1.00PM

COMMITTEE ATTENDING

Samantha Brookes, Ste Cuddy, Steve Evans, Keith Graham (Chairperson), Leigh Hawksworth (Ticketing), Tommy Hutchinson, Jeanette Evans, Ian Littlewood.
 APOLOGIES
David Higham, Michelle Kirk (EIA) and David Smith.
MATTERS ARISING FROM LAST MINUTES
· The light in the entrance to Stanley Park Car Park has been repaired.

· The pot hole in the same area has still not been repaired.
· Christmas cards were sent out as discussed.
· The new 0151 number for disabled fans has caused some problems for ticket office personnel, with many calls from non-disabled supporters using this number, perhaps in the hope of being dealt with more quickly. Some discussion was had as to whether a recorded message could be used as a ‘reminder’ that the number is for disabled supporters only.
· The padding from around the goalposts has now been removed for league games.
TICKETING UPDATE
· Due to building work, the Anfield Road Car Park is now unavailable to supporters. Anyone with a pass for the West Ham game has been contacted. The four disabled supporters have been notified and asked to use the Stanley Road Car Park.
· Automated Ticket System – Chelsea home game – payments have gone through, failure notifications sent to those who have failed to get a ticket.
· Some discussion was had about the selling arrangements for the Chelsea away game in the Capital Cup.
· Bolton – selling arrangements imminent – no prerequisite.
· A question was asked about the hoardings at the Kop end. These have been re-adjusted – will Row 1 now be available as wheelchair bays?
· The question was asked about wheelchair spaces at the Leicester away game. It appears extra wheelchair spaces were offered but turned down by the club. Ticketing representative to investigate.
EIA UPDATE
· With regard the drinks counter provided for wheelchair users in the Anfield Road. It had been pointed out that only alcoholic drinks were available. This has been rectified. Soft drinks will now also be available.
· Outstanding Membership Packs have been sent out.
· EIA/PR Manager has requested the availability of Robbie Fowler and Roy Evans for the End of Season Dinner. We await confirmation.
· All members are encouraged to complete the survey distributed by LPF with regard disability access at sporting venues.
· It was acknowledged that there are no less than five different kick-off times announced recently. Also, presently the Newcastle game is on the same day as The Grand National. Kick-off time needs to be confirmed speedily so that our supporters from Ireland, for example, can book their flights. Is Everton away still 5.30pm or is this still under discussion with the police/media.
· Kick-off for the Manchester City home game has been confirmed as midday, however, it is also the date of the Capital Cup Final!
· We send best wishes and hope for a speedy recovery to Michelle Kirk, EIA.
MEMBERSHIP
· Membership numbers are 194 to date and growing steadily.
· We still need to re-iterate on one or two occasions that membership of The LDSA does not mean an easy way of getting match tickets. 
· There was some discussion about the distribution of Welcome Packs. Members can join at any time and receive a number but will only receive a Membership Card/Welcome Gift in September, unless they wish to receive their gift early. It was agreed that if members joined before September they would not be charged the £5 joining fee again but would also not receive an extra gift.
· It was confirmed that Jeanette Evans and Tommy Hutchinson would be providing a regular Newsletter to keep members aware of important dates and events.
SOCIAL UPDATE

· There was some discussion about the venue for the next social events. The room on the top floor is bigger, so more members and guests will get tickets. However, there are no disabled toilets on that floor. Members in wheelchairs, of which there were 26 at the last event, would have to use the lift to get down to the lower floors. This may only be a problem if there was more than one event occurring on the night in question. It was decided that as the dates for our events are normally a Thursday, it is unlikely that there will be another event on at the same time. Members would also be informed ahead of the event. The Social Secretary is to consult with Head of Conferencing & Banqueting on the subject.
AOB
· Committee Members up for re-election this year: Ste Cuddy, David Higham and David Smith.
· Sam Brookes suggested we collect ‘soundbites’ from various people e.g. Roy Evans, Alan Kennedy that we could use to promote awareness of the LDSA.
· It was gratifying to see the piece in a recent match programme about the installation of a Gold Award Changing Places facility, considering all the hard work put into this by members of the LDSA, who were represented by Tommy Hutchinson.
NEXT MEETING
· Friday 6th February 2015. The relevant lounge has already been booked.
If any members have any queries or comments about these minutes, please feel free to contact us by E-mailing LDSA@liverpoolfc.com or by contacting us on our LDSA telephone number 07592 839 931. All calls will be either answered or your message recorded. The membership secretary will attempt to respond to all calls as soon as possible.   

